RAHNUMA-FPAP Membership Policy
Rahnuma- FPAP is well established Voluntary Non-Government Organisation. In view of the new Strategic Frame Work of the IPPF, membership status wants to grow the Volunteerism and strengthen the Activist support base so that all the IPPF Volunteers by the year 2022 will see themselves as Activist/Champions and to join with increasing numbers of SRHR support from diverse backgrounds across Pakistan.

In order to grow our Volunteer and Activist support base on the direction of the NC meeting 2015 decision a meeting comprising of following was held on 18th January 2016;
a. Chaired by Chairperson Rahnuma-FPAP 
b. Ms Ayesha Taslim (Co Chair membership committee) 
c.  CEO 
Detailed discussion was held to finalize the recommendations required in view of the New Strategic Framework of the IPPF regarding membership status and gaps in membership of Rahnuma-FPAP in terms of number of membership as of membership list 2015 and also recommend the future guidelines/requirements of membership after careful point wise study of the New Strategic Plan 2016-22 of IPPF and Rahnuma-FPAP, beside the IPPF document regarding the “Role of Governance and Management” (that was presented in NC meeting held in December 2015 and circulated with the minutes).

The committee after having analysed all the aspects agreed to recommend as follows;
1. There is need to induct new members, the area of expertise required are broadly divided into;
a. Expertise in Programs with understanding of:

i. Population issues and Polices  

ii. Sexual and Reproductive health

iii. Family planning 

iv. Gender Issues

v. Health 

vi. Trainings 

vii. Communications

viii. Women Development 

b. Expertise in Finance/audit/policies as follows: 

i. Finance

ii. Budget

iii. Human Resource development

iv. Management expertise 

c. Legal expertise 

i. Retired judges 

ii. Well known Lawyers

iii. Members of top Legal Aid of Firms   

d. Advisors who can help the organization to access powerbase:

i. Renowned people with high status

ii. People with Resource Mobilization skills

iii. Activists who can advocate for the movement.

e. It was also decided to recommend that lists with above expertise shall be looked from Pakistan in Google search by the HO. The same lists shall be shared with all Regions to see if the members already know some of them and can guide about their relevance for the organization. 

f. Region/members will also be requested to come up with their own list for all the categories above and after due discussions with members (RCC/RC members) concerned be send to HO for perusal of the committee. 

2. List shall be analysed in detail by the committee constituted by NC as mentioned above and select a final list to be considered by the NEC for approval.
